	Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Trusteeship & Governance Committee Meeting
August 18, 2014


	Committee Chair Ms. Sharon Speyer was present as well as Committee members Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole, and Mr. John S. Szuch.  University Council member Mr. Llewellyn Gibbons was present; Community member Mr. Mark Wagoner was absent.  Other Trustees who attended included Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, Mr. Gary P. Thieman, and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey, IV.  Other meeting attendees included Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Frank Calzonetti, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Mr. David Cutri, Dr. Michael Dowd, Dr. Kristen Keith, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Peter Papadimos, Dr. Linda Rouillard, Ms. Joan Stasa, Mr. Jon Strunk, Ms. Teri Vapenik, and Mr. Kevin West.
 
	ATTENDANCE



	The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Ms. Speyer at the Radisson Hotel in the Mahogany Ballroom Salon A.

	CALL TO ORDER



	Committee Chair Speyer welcomed new University Council Representative Mr. Llewellyn Gibbons as a member of the Committee.  Mr. Gibbons is a Professor of Law Instruction in the College of Law.

	WELCOME TO NEW MEMBER



	Trustee Speyer requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the May 12, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  The motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.   

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	Ms. Speyer initiated a discussion about the Board of Trustee’s revised governance focus.  She reported that Board Chair Zerbey requested that she take a look at Board of Trustees’ Bylaws and governance at other state universities in Ohio.  Ms. Speyer stated that Committees should be strategically aligned with the Mission of the University and that three core fiduciary responsibilities for the Board are fiscal integrity, educational quality and clinical enterprise oversight.  She stated that the Board’s governance model should mirror the University’s mission.  

	REVISED GOVERNANCE FOCUS


	Trustee Speyer requested Mr. Pete Papadimos, VP and Chief Legal Counsel, update the Committee about discussions regarding Board Committee charges. Each Committee member received a copy of the modified charges of all four Committees.  Mr. Papadimos reported that they have attempted to address the recommendations that were received from the Committee Chairs and President.  After Mr. Papadimos’ review of each revision, the Committee requested additional time to review the changes. It was suggested that any further changes be sent to Trustee Speyer in advance of the September 15 Board meeting.

	BOARD COMMITTEE CHARGES



	Ms. Speyer stated that dashboards should be developed for each Board Committee with the assistance of the Interim President.  Some recommendations included a more holistic view of undergraduate education which includes student life, experiential learning, student learning outcomes, graduation and employment outcomes, as well as balancing affordability and access, and excellence for students.
 
	DASHBOARD DEVELOPMENT


	Committee Chair Speyer requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss pending litigation and union negotiations.  A motion was received from Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.  A roll call vote of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Mr. Cavanaugh, yes; Mr. Cole, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; and, Mr. Szuch, yes.  The Committee exited Executive Session with no action taken.

	EXECUTIVE SESSION



	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Speyer adjourned the meeting at 4:00 
	ADJOURNMENT
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